
 
 

 
Consent Item 

 
 

TO:  Board of Trustees and Superintendent of Schools 
 
PREPARED BY: Deanna Rantz, Director of Purchasing 
 
PRESENTED BY: Jeffrey Weinstein, Assistant Superintendent – Business Services 
 
BOARD AGENDA ITEM:  Consideration of Approval of Contract Award to Ardalan Construction 

Company, Inc. for Swimming Pool Repairs and Deck Resurfacing at 
Oxnard High School, Bid 602 

 
BOARD MEETING DATE:   October 30, 2019 
 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
Public Contract Code Section 20111 requires competitive solicitation of public works and construction 
projects that exceed the bid limit. The District issued a public notice inviting bids for swimming pool repair 
work and pool deck resurfacing at Oxnard High School.  One (1) bid was received on October 15, 2019. 
The District project team and consultants reviewed the bid and determined it was responsive and met all 
District requirements. This is an approved Measure A modernization project.  

 
ADMINISTRATIVE DISCUSSION 
The pool has been closed by the Ventura County Health Department and will reopen after the project is 
complete. The project is estimated to be complete in March 2020 per the construction schedule noted in the 
bid document.  
 
FISCAL IMPLICATION 
The cost of the project is $1,270,000.00, paid by Measure A Funds.  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
It is the recommendation of District Administration that the Board of Trustees approve a contract award to 
Ardalan Construction Company, Inc., for swimming pool repairs and deck resurfacing at Oxnard High 
School, Bid 602, as presented.  


